
Proof I’m getting older…
I think I’m in the final stages of some illness. I lost most
of my voice for a day and 1/2. On top of that I had a headache
that would not go away for long. It was there, and then it got
better. But then it came back again. The headache is gone, the
sore throat is better. I can talk without pain now, so that is
good.

But today I had to go out and split some wood. It is supposed
to get cold this weekend, so I wanted to make sure I had
enough wood. I really didn’t want to go out to get wood in
single digit temps. It looks like I will have to go out in the
cold. I couldn’t spend more than 1/2 hour splitting wood. I
know I’m just getting over something, but I didn’t feel like
my energy was that drained.

Now none of this is indication of getting older. No, it is
just an indication that I was sick. The older part is the wood
I brought up to the house. I’ve been cutting wood since I was
15 when I helped my Dad. I’ve spent a good 35 years knowing
what wood was good to burn and what wasn’t. All the wood I
split today, and the stuff I brought up to the house before I
was sick was from trees that don’t give off good heat. Hmmm.
Now I forgot all about wood that was good to burn. I guess I
shouldn’t be too hard on myself, because of the large variety
of wood I was cutting. The cut pieces were all mixed in
together. Tomorrow I need to some good wood up to the house. I
hope I can determine what is good to burn.
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A winter prediction
I’ll give you a winter prediction: It’s gonna be cold, it’s
gonna be grey, and it’s gonna last you for the rest of your
life.

A quote from a movie I watch over and over again, kind of
matches the forecast for this weekend. It’s going to be cold
and most likely grey, but I’m fairly certain it won’t last for
the rest of your life. But is this quote an indication of the
weather, or the ramblings of a depressed man? At the point it
is said, I would say the latter.

For me it is an indication that I need to get more firewood up
to the house. With weather getting down to the single digits,
I want some would that will burn long and hot. I don’t want to
have to go outside often to get more wood, and I want to make
sure the fire puts out enough heat to keep my heating bills a
bit lower.

I have some good wood, but I need to be careful with the wood
I bring to the house. There were multiple trees knocked over
when the big oak fell. The oak burns very well if dry, but
there are other types of trees in the fallen lumber that are
not oak. Some burn well, some do not. So while moving the
wood, I need to pick and choose the good burning wood.

So there is another metaphor on life. You need to pick the
good  stuff,  the  stuff  you  need  to  make  life  warm  and
comfortable.

May you find some warmth on cold winter nights.

Pictures of that big tree. My daughter stands about 5 feet
tall, she is about 15 feet from what was ground level of this
tree.
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Close Up same tree, same daughter.



Winter Weather Ahead
I’m all cozy at home waiting for a winter storm.  We already
have about 3.5 to 4 inches of snow on the ground with up to
another 12 inches still coming.  I realize that for some parts
of this country, that is just flurries, but for my part of
Ohio, that is a major storm.    We just aren’t equiped to
handle that much snow.   My guess is that if we get that much,
there will be some level of snow emergency here.    Oh well, I
have plenty of food and firewood.

The house is very comfortable, I finished a wonderful bowl of
stew, some fruit and a cup of tea.  The creature comforts are
here.   I wish I could say everything was going well, but I’m
missing an evening with friends tonight and my youngest is a
bit under the weather.  That, of course, is the way of life.

As I’ve said this part of Ohio is not used to this much snow.
 There are many High School basketball games being canceled.
 Dance classes canceled.  Bingo Cancled.  And the biggest
thing that indicates bad weather, the outlet mall nearby will
be  opening  later  in  the  day  than  normal…   Shock  of  all
shocks!!!  

Planned events for the weekend – canceled or postponed, but
I’m home safe and fairly sound.   That my friends makes a good
evening for me.  Now off to study my lines….
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